
GARFIELD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
Regular Meeting 

 
MONDAY-JUNE 4, 2018-6:30 p.m. 

 
Garfield Township Hall 

1138 West Erickson Road, Linwood, MI 48634 
 

MINUTES OF REGULAR PLANNING COMMISSION 
 

1. Meeting called to order by chairperson, Lee Deary at 6:30 p.m. 
2. Pledge was recited. 
3. Roll call was taken: Lee Deary, Stephen Betters, LeRoy Day, Kathleen  

Niemiec and new member, Gregory Jacobs was welcomed by the Planning 
Commission.  

4. Attendance: 24 
5. Minutes from previous meeting of March 5, 2018 were approved. 
6. Public Comment:  Many residents from Garfield Township voiced   

support for wind turbines. Others from neighboring township were against 
wind turbines including one Garfield Township resident. 

7. Unfinished business: 
a.  Wind Turbine tour went well with ZBA members, township  

official, and Planning Commission member attending the tour.  
b.  Commission would like to hold informational meeting with 

regular meeting scheduled for Tuesday, September 4, 2018, 
regarding wind turbines.  Chairman will check with attorney if 
that is feasible. 

8. New business: 
a. SUP for Randy Gougeon will need to be renewed in August, 

2018. Zoning Administrator will contact Mr. Gougeon. 
b. SUP for Joseph Rhode will need to be renewed in 2018. 

Zoning Administrator will contact Mr. Rhode. 
   c.   Planning & Zoning seminar will be held in Frankenmuth on 

July 19, 2018.  Gregory Jacobs and Kathleen Niemiec would 
like to attend pending Township Board Approval.  LeRoy Day 
is the alternate. 

9. Report from Zoning Administrator: 5 new permits were issued. 
10. Next Planning Commission meeting is Tuesday, September 4, 2018 at 

6:30 p.m. 
11. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 
Minutes submitted by Planning Commission Sec., Kathleen Niemiec 


